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WORDS TO PONDER  

A Warm Christian Greetings and a Blessed 2018! 

“But they that wait upon the Lord shall renew their strength, they shall mount up with wings 

like eagle, they shall run and not grow weary; they shall walk and not faint.” (Isaiah 40:31) 

As I prayed and asked God for direction this year, 2018, God has impressed me of this phrase, 

“Soar high like an Eagle.” If you are in a situation of feeling tired, weary, depressed, and being 

hopeless, you might think these words are not for me. How can I spread out my wings and soar 

high when my strength is fading away and surrounded with so much load to carry on the way. 

Reflecting on the way of an eagle, the king of birds is truly amazing how God uniquely created 

them. There is a presumptuous belief that an eagle has to die in an appointed time but they are 

also given a chance to live again by choice and have this fiction that at the age of forty the eagle 

will die if they decide not to go through a really difficult process in order to survive. After 

completing this process, the eagle will then take its famous flight again. What I love most about 

the eagle is their ability and power to soar high above the storm. They are the only bird that is 

not afraid of a storm. Due to hallow bones eagles are light in weight and can fly to the altitude 

naturally. On the contrary, we maybe have so much weight or load in our own lives that we need 

to pause for a while and unload unnecessary things on our journey.  We know it’s not easy to 

leave things behind us especially the one so dear to us, feeds our own ego, and gratifies our own 

flesh which are maybe our old sinful habits, addiction, bitterness, unforgiving, pride, arrogance, 

regrets, failures, and hopelessness. All of these are just a few of many more hindrances on our 

way for progress but just like an eagle we need strong wings to take us higher above our 

circumstances and above everything this world are offering us which succumbs our hearts and 

our minds away from our Heavenly Father.  

Choosing God’s way will preserve our life for eternity but it has to be our choice. God has already 

provided us the way through His Son Jesus who died for us giving us new and eternal life. Life is 

For I know the plans I have for you  

Plans to prosper you and not to harm you; 

Plans to give you hope and a future.”  

Jeremiah 29:11 

(Covering January-December 2017) 
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short and death is sure but salvation is free to everyone who believes in Christ.  Our first parents 

Adam and Eve have really a great fellowship with our Heavenly Father in the Garden of Eden 

but when sin entered their hearts, God separated man from Him. The perfect fellowship 

between man and God were broken because of disobedience. Sin completely separates us from 

God. But the good news is, God loves us so much and wants us to be reconciled with Him. “But 

God demonstrates His own love toward us, in that while we yet sinners, Christ died for us.” 

(Romans 5:8) We are loved, redeemed, and being reconciled through Jesus Christ our Lord. In 

Him we lived, and moved, and have our being. Our Heavenly Father is just waiting our humble 

surrender to Him. He loves us dearly us His own and longs our devotion of Him in our lives. He 

wants us to live a life free of any burden that hinders our progress. 

As we reflect on God’s goodness, may each day of our lives here on earth be a channel of 

blessing for a change. Change that is visible not only in this life, but for eternity.  Let us move 

forward and experience the heights of soaring high without fear of the future. To God be the 

glory for all that He has done! 

Blessings, 

Ps Primrose Chavez 
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The Christmas Event 2017 

Christmas is the most awaited event of the year. It has captured the hearts of many especially 

young children who are always expectant on 

receiving something special to treasure. In 

connection to this,  MPFG has created a unique 

idea of celebrating Christmas this year. We have 

two sets of programs which required lots of 

preparations with food, drinks, gift giving, and 

presentation’s arrangement; photo booth, 

ushering, and stage decoration. Laarni Pabila who 

is one of our MPFG staff and two of our young 

professionals, Ashna Rehmat and Elene Joyce 

Espino also served as the masters of the ceremony in the program. And the rest of the 

volunteered teachers served as ushers in the 

event too. The design on stage was a 

history. It has demonstrated the birth 

of Christ (the nativity), His crucifixion, 

(the cross) and His victory over death 

and His coming back as the king. (The 

crown) Jesus is the reason for the 

season. One of our gifted student in art B061 Rimark Alagadmo has helped us with the 

decoration using the Christmas lights for the structure of the 

design. The Savior’s story is to be proclaimed. He was born as 

a baby, teach as a child, missionary as man, died and arose as 

victor and will return as king. The first set of the program was 

designed for presentations from different places which starts 

from elementary level (Abada, Tangub, Abuanan, Murcia, the 

Refuge and City Harvest kids) and gift giving took place after 

the word was 

shared by Pastor 

Primrose Chavez. 

The 2nd set was for 

high school, senior high, and college level dance 

presentation followed by the “Encounter Jesus” night.  

What a great picture of surrender has taken place 

during the night of revival. Kneeling and crying before 

God in worship is a really life changing experienced. The selected young revival team who were: 
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B011 Austin Rehmat, Ashna Rehmat, Elene Joyce Espino, F053 Cristy Acosta, Menchie Ejosa, and 

B029 Chelimor Valero were empowered to share a short words of encouragement and have 

spoken a really powerful words as the spirit have spoken through them.  Pastor Joe Chavez then 

give a closing encouragement and open the floor for an altar call. The program ended by eight 

o’clock in the evening. Glory to God in the highest, peace on earth good will to men.                                                                                                                                       

The gift giving and Christmas party in the newly 

opened feeding program in Lilo Murcia was also a 

great success. This little community had never 

experienced a children’s special event or program 

before, and to have one in their place it has given 

them so much excitement that they even helped 

us to prepare the small place to fit us all and have 

contributed a small amount of food to share 

too. This place was opened through MPFG 

sponsorship program since some of the MPFG 

beneficiaries are living in this place. Pastor Leo 

and Arlene Chavez who are faithfully taking 

care of the work are now regularly holding the 

worship service and feeding program in this 

place praying for God’s continued provision to 

flow and to feed more hungry children in the feeding program. Also, it was such a great delight 

for some of the children who have received posted gifts, Christmas cards, and financial gifts (for 

Christmas and birthdays) from their sponsors. What a joy it brings. You may view more of the 

pictures of these children and the events posted on MPFG Facebook. 
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Outstanding, Athletes, Music and Arts Students 

MPFG outstanding students have maintained their records as one of the scholastically smart 

pupil in school who were: D013 Jezrell Joy Ejosa, E025 Alpha Grace 

Samillano, E042 Princess Joy Samillano, D029 Jerryme 

Ditching, B002 Lady Rose Bestiva, E016 Daryl Ann 

Jamelo, E018 Ann Shielo Jamelo, and E017 Grace Ann 

Jamelo. Many of our MPFG students are now 

improving in their class striving to earn good grades 

also. Some of our athlete in basketball sport who 

were B052 Ronillo Anas and B017 Diether Rodico are 

actively competing in school have won with trophies 

in some of their game competition. Also B028 Mary 

Grace Lallen for track and field. We have student 

dancers too who are joining the interschool competition in the regions and 

brought back home an award they were: B010 Wheston Joyce Elera, B025 

Charles Derobio, and those who are in music ministry: worship leading, 

B008 Sharon Rose Bestiva, E015Rona Mae Jamelo, D028 Joshua Ejosa, 

and E032 Eric James Rodrigazo. 

Musical instrument players, 

B011 Austin Rhemat, E071 

Andrian Bacan, A002 Jeremie 

and A001 John Rey Arancanon 

who were dancers too, F053 

Cristy Acosta, B029 Chelimor 

Valero, B013 Criscin Jane 

Owogowog, A023 Elizabeth Jaron, A008 Jerose Deles, 

E013 Ruffa Mae Jamelo, E094 Joan Sampong, D035 Geraldine Ramos, A034 Mirasol Antonio, 

A017 Bevencia Dumdum, A025 Ma. Isabel Benvinida, A060 Nathalia Noenes were some of the 
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background singers too. D001 Hannah Grace Agua served as the projector operator every 

Sunday along with other multi-media personnel. Looking forward to seeing more of our MPFG 

youth and children explore their God-given talents with confidence and continue the JUMP 

(Jesus Unshakable Movement of Practitioners) towards their future.  

The Refuge Project and Charity 

The “Refuge Project” was intended to help selected children who were abandoned, fatherless, 

and sexually abused. Among many children who are suffering in such conditions we can only 

cater a few of them due to our limited supplies and 

space. In our desire to extend help, God’s miracle 

provision was evident through the donations being 

received particularly from Christmas in July fundraiser’s 

night donations last July 2017 and from the other 

particular donors who are giving generously. Have also 

received boxes of goods sent door to door to us for the 

kids through the kindness and effort of John and Jenny 

Nardusso who have seen the needs and organized the 

packaging with love from Moruya, NSW.  The package 

includes “Days for Girls” packs which are very helpful 

for young girls and women who cannot afford to buy 

sanitary napkins due to a short budget for the family. 

God is so good. On the other hand, dealing with 13 

children of different family backgrounds and with 

different attitudes every day is such a huge 

responsibility to handle but God has His own way to 

make it possible as one of our very own MPFG product, 

Elene Joyce Espino was employed last June 2017 to 

work with us in the refuge project along with other volunteers through God’s amazing provision. 

Have also received good comments with regards to one of our refuge child D035 Geraldine 

Ramos how she has improved from being shy to being 

active and is now interacting with others, enjoys school, 

and improved a lot in her studies as the rest of them.  

We know that each child has a unique ability that needs 

to be nurtured in the way that motivates them to 

become responsible in the future. These children are 

trained to be responsible of their own selves and things, 

(wash and clean), study well in school, do some 

gardening, cooking, singing, and dancing but above all is 
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to train them to love God and His word. It’s not an instant process to see the progress but it 

takes time and effort to see the fruit of our labor together. We cannot determine how long we 

can keep these children but only through what God 

has directed us we will by His grace alone. Having no 

sustainable resources to keep this project going is a 

great testing of faith for us. It indeed requires an extra 

miles since we are only dependent on the donations 

we have received but we know our God is a faithful 

God and knows no limit. He knows the intent of our 

hearts and passion and even knows our own 

limitations. We truly appreciate those who have given 

generously to the project. Thank you so much. God bless you abundantly!  

The charitable act of kindness is not absent in the world of suffering. Without it many lives will 

continue to suffer and die without hope of which Kiana 

Alvarez and her family is on them. This act of kindness 

is now evident in the family. The Alvarez family is not 

only enjoying Kiana’s continued medication from the 

diagnosed tuberculosis, but were blessed with a new 

house safe from flood. Their former house that was 

flooded, leaking, no toilet, no kitchen and sink, no 

rooms and bed, are now having these mentioned parts 

of the house elevated from the ground to be safe from 

the flood every time the heavy rain falls. The house is on its 

finishing work now and this is to put tiles on floor and toilet to 

keep it clean and be painted. Praise God for the abundant 

provision for the family that was received from the generous 

sponsors and donors from last Christmas in July fundraiser. Truly 

grateful to our faithful MPFG coordinators, Ps Maureen 

Shepherd and Jacqueline Goelst along with the TVCC team of 

volunteers for making this thing possible for the family. Great job 

to you all! This huge provision has brought a great 

transformation in the family. We also thank God for our two 

faithful men volunteered from City Harvest Church (Junjun and 

Jensin) who have work hard to help build the house. The Alvarez 

family are now served as a great testimony in the place and will open their house for MPFG life 

group for fathers and for mothers as well. What a blessing! Glory to our almighty God! 
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The Caring Network 

The caring network have been instrumentally used by God 

to extend help to the most needed families especially 

families of children who were involved in the feeding 

programs (widows 

and elderly) who are 

in need of extra care 

but this depends on 

the provision we have. The purpose of this ministry is to 

also personally connect with people showing that we care 

for them, pray and share to them the blessings. Household 

and livelihood tips are also a wonderful way of motivating 

mothers to be productive in life. Many of the mothers were 

enlightened and testifies they were personally blessed and 

experienced the change in the way they think and even coming 

to church and worship. Transformation is not only happening 

on the outside but inside the heart. We do collect used 

clothing, packed rice, noodles, canned goods, etc; to give away 

during our visit or after a 

group meeting which 

happen in different places 

once or every 2 months. The next caring network will take 

place on March 2018. Also thanked God again for the extra 

donations received from the Christmas in July Fundraiser 

that enabled us in building 

the structure at Abada Eskay 

and now praying for its completion and the fund needed to start 

a business to generate income for its ongoing operation.  The 

caring network were also able to helped one of the child, Nicole 

Jamelo youngest sister of E015 Rona Mae and E013 Ruffa Mae 

Jamelo from Abuanan which is one of our MPFG field whose 

both legs lost strength and fainted when she tried to stand or 

walk caused by rheumatic fever and vitamin deficiency. She was 

admitted in the hospital for about one week and also gone 

through a therapeutic medication for almost one month. Now 

Nicole is able to walk again and continued going to school. Praise 

God for His provision and answering our prayers. God is so good! 
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Amazing Provision 

“Call upon me and I will answer thee and show thee great 

and mighty things which thou know not.” (Jeremiah 33:3) 

What a mighty God we serve. It is beyond our 

expectation that we could have our own house at last 

after 28 years and over in the ministry. The amazing team 

of builders from Southern Life Church in Moruya, NSW 

whose senior pastors were Ps Marty and Maureen Woodward came with the team leader, John 

Nardusso, who have surprisingly offered a help to build 

us a house after the church building project was done 

in the mountain of Lantawan, Silay that they have built 

last February 2017.  John came with Graham Brown 

and Samuel Steiner for ground preparation, planning, 

and measurement last October 2017 and came back 

again with his wife, Jenny Nardusso, Garry and Michele 

Tyrell, Kel, and Cam to help the actual building 

construction despite the weather, rain or shine these amazing team have kept going. Keep 

praying for healing of Graham Brown’s health issues too 

which prevent him in coming over with Julie, his wife. Julie 

is supposed to be one of our guest speakers in the ladies 

conference with Jenny and Michelle at City Harvest Church 

but we know indeed that God has a better plan and knows 

what’s best for His children. It is truly an answered prayer 

for a long time of waiting and trusting God. Dreamed come 

true at last for our family to have our own private space and 

live a normal family life which we never have experienced 

before as a family since our present house building 

serves as the multi- purpose place to cater people, 

children, and the kitchen for church activities and 

meetings every 

time teaching us 

to be thankful in 

every situation 

and to wait upon 

God. It is such an amazing provision. Words can’t express 

how truly grateful we are for all of you who have prayed 

and given us your generous gifts for the building of our 
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house. The construction is now going on and continuously pray for God’s provision until its 

completion. God is so amazing using amazing people to fulfill His purpose and plans. His will be 

done. To Him be all the glory!! 

 

MPFG Prayer Corner: 

1. Caring Network. God’s provision for the completion of the building and funds to start the 

business to generate income to extend more help.  

2. Feeding programs continued provision. 

3. MPFG Transport. Three vehicles used to pick up people are not running by now. Please help 

us pray. We really need your urgent prayers with regards to this. Now renting a transport car 

every Sunday to pick up people and children. 

4. The graduating students and job employment for the newly graduate. 

5. Prayers and protection for Children and families. 

6. Teacher’s training for Summer Class on April 2018. 

7. Ladies Conference with Ps Maureen, Jacqueline, and Patricia Ann 

8. Summer Youth Camp 2018 with Ps Kevin Donohue and the team. 

9. The Refuge children’s protection and provision. 

10. Wisdom and good health for 2018. 

 

On Behalf of the Mission Possible for Future Generations, we would like to thank you so much 

for your continued support. Without partners like you MPFG wouldn’t be able to reach this far 

and would never see many lives of children changed and given hope. We will continue to dream 

big, work hard, and remain humble before God. God bless you abundantly.  

Many Blessings, 

 

Ps Joe and Primrose Chavez  

and the MPFG Philippines Team                                                                                                                       

 

TO GOD BE THE GLORY, GOD BLESS US ALL!!! 


